
WIGGENHALL ST MARY MAGDALEN PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Ordinary Parish Council Meeting held on 30 August 2012
Present  
Cllrs: J Anderson, R Chitty, S Crumpler, B Dent, G Spicer, P Smith (Chair),

3 members of the public,



Clerk – S Goodwin
Councillor Dent checked the accounts before the meeting 

77/12 Apologies for absence
P Hollox,
78/12 Minutes of the meetings held on 12 July
Having been circulated previously, it was proposed and accepted that the minutes be agreed
79/12 Declarations of Interest on Agenda Items

Non-pecuniary interests declared by Cllrs Spicer, Dent and Chitty in 93/12 and Cllr Dent in 92/12
80/12 Public Speaking

It was agreed that meeting be adjourned for members of public to speak 

Incinerator, cemetery fees, poor drainage in village particularly in Lynn Road
Meeting restarted
81/12 Co-option of Councillors


Jack Morton had applied and was unanimously voted onto to the PC.  Having accepted the 
invitation to join the council, the Declaration of Acceptance was signed and witnessed and 
completed Register of Interest form accepted by clerk
82/12 Matters Arising
47/12
Matting for cemetery not ordered.  Clerk to order this month

Clerk had attended Cemetery management course and will be amending administration routine 
slightly 

69/12
Lottery for surplus commemorative coins has now been advertised
83/12 Correspondence
Parishioners Letter – copy for PC of noise complaint made to BC
Scarecrow Festival – invitation to participate received too late for July meeting, but forwarded to councillors by clerk 
CPRE  – Workshop,  Leziate Village Hall, October 5th, 10am – 1pm.  Help Protect your local footpaths 

NCC – Letter detailing recent changes to how Public Rights of way are managed within NCC
Norfolk Green – Changes to bus services

NCC – Consultation on Local List for Validation of CC Planning Applications.  Matter to be on next agenda if requested
84/12 
Highways

Required pot-hole repairs notified to clerk who will inform highways.   Letter to be sent to owner of land on 
corner of Mill Road/Stow Road to trim back vegetation and clear trimmings from pavement
85/12 
Pound Area


Cllr Dent had investigated what is meant by ‘Heritage Status’ and what is involved in obtaining it. Information gathered was put into correspondence folder and matter to be on February agenda when further research results can be presented.  Clerk to confirm plaque is still attached to village sign
86/12 Telephone Kiosks


Copy of contract had been circulated in July correspondence folder.  Concerns were raised as to 
possibility of future maintenance problems.

That two kiosks be adopted with internal lights disconnected



 Prop. – Cllr. Dent

2nd – Cllr. Spicer 
Agreed unanimously

Clerk to sign contract and return it to BT
87/12 Code of Conduct


Agreed that recently adopted Code of Conduct be published on website.  Standing Orders to be reviewed as soon as possible after new Model becomes available to reflect changes concerning declarations of pecuniary interests and Localism Act 2011


Prop. – Cllr. Dent

2nd – Cllr. Spicer 
Agreed unanimously
88/12 Cemetery Fees


To be reviewed in December.  Councillors to supply clerk with suggestions for review by 20 
November so that they can be copied and sent to all councillors with agenda 
89/12 Allotments


Dyke clearance underway on 20 August.  Works completed initially on Masons Farms Land.  
Further dyke clearance work will be undertaken by Masons when harvesting is completed.  
Completion of dyke clearance will take place when Eau Brink have completed harvest on land 
adjacent to allotments
90/12 Proposed changes to PC payment regulations


Information had been e-mailed or copied to councillors before meeting outlining that proposals were being considered to allow online payment approval by councillors instead of signing cheques.  Comment to be sent that for transparency, ease of completion and public awareness, PC preferred to keep current legislation concerning payments
91/12 Incinerator

Secretary of State had called in plans.  Situation to be monitored
92/12 Drainage in Village

Parishioners letter received asking for support from PC concerning very poor sewage drainage in village particularly Lynn Road.  Clerk to write strong letter to Anglian Water as this problem has been evident for several years resulting in villagers being unable to flush toilets as sewage does not drain away.  Anglian Water contact number to be put on PC website and Eagre News to be asked to publicise number as well
93/12 Parish Plan


Questionnaire is now ready for printing.  That manilla A4 envelopes be ordered and donated to 
Parish Plan team


Prop. – Cllr. Smith

2nd – Cllr. Anderson
Agreed 

Clerk confirmed that PC had budgeted £500 to be donated to Parish Plan and that envelopes would be in addition to this.  Agreed that questionnaire be published on PC website to allow extra copies to be printed by parishioners if required.  Grant of £220 has been agreed from BCKLWN
94/12 Remembrance Day 2012

Chairman to lay the wreath and donation of £75 to RBL Poppy Appeal


Prop. – Cllr. Chitty

2nd – Cllr. Spicer 
Agreed unanimously
95/12 Riverbank Maintenance


Clerk to ask Environment Agency to cut grass on riverbank
96/12 
Planning 
a
None
97/12 
Finance – 
a
Resolved to accept accounts to August 17th
b
Accepted report from Mazars which stated that it noted asset register is being compiled

c
Resolved to agreed cheques  be signed
d
Clerk agreed to request that accruals be shown on future monthly accounts
98/12 
Councillors Concerns and agenda items

Damaged cemetery flowers reported
99/12 Date of meeting

Next meeting – 11 October  
Meeting closed  8.55 pm
Chairman
……………………………….
Date
………………………
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